

Green Mountain Care Board 144 State Street Montpelier, VT 05602 802-828-2177 www.gmcboard.vermont.gov Kevin Mullin, Chair Jessica Holmes, PhD Robin Lunge, JD, MHCDS Maureen Usifer Tom Pelham Susan Barrett, JD, Executive Director

DELIVERED ELECTRONICALLY

August 15, 2018

Mr. Robert Nutter, President Littleton Regional Healthcare Littleton, NH 03561

RE: Docket No. GMCB-021-18con, Purchase of Northern Physical Therapy, P.C. in Lyndonville, VT.

Dear Mr. Nutter:

Thank you for your August 13, 2018 letter requesting a jurisdictional determination regarding the purchase of Northern Physical Therapy, P.C. located at 569 Main Street in Lyndonville, VT.

To make a jurisdictional determination, the Board will need the valuation of Northern Physical Therapy including equipment, personal property, realty and any other business assets that will be included in this transaction. In addition, provide information regarding any fixed or mobile imaging equipment currently used on site as well as any fixed or mobile imaging equipment that will be utilized on site in years 1, 2 or 3 following the proposed transaction.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (802) 828-2918.

Sincerely,

<u>s/ Donna Jerry</u>Donna JerrySenior Health Policy Analyst

